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CIVIC ASSOCIATION INC.




Special Membership Meeting Agenda

November 7, 2007

General Meeting Information
Subject/Description:  Special membership meeting to discuss current BCA situation.
Date:
11/07/07

Time: 7:00 pm 
Location: BCA Clubhouse

Board members present: Jen Suiters (Facilitator), Sarah Kuharik (Minutes), Mary Lou Benedetti (Financials), Amanda Veoni, Denise Grabner, Steve Jurman, Lee Borellis.
Note: Did not take record of non-board members, 11 non-board members present.

Original Agenda

· Vote to amend borrowing limit to $50,000

· Current borrowed amount is $43,000

· $28,500 is for driveway repaving

· $14,500 is from previous board ($10,000 is pool repaving from 2004)

· $7,000 is contingency reserve

· Discuss Current Pool Financials 
· Discuss Current BCA Financials 
· Final Thoughts/Questions
Meeting Results
· Update on Current situation and ideas for change (7:10 – 7:25)
As stated in our by-laws, we currently have a $10,000 limit on the amount of money we can borrow for improvements.  This budget has been overspent due to unforeseen expenses (driveway repaving and capital improvements).  It was urgent that we repave the driveway due to a threat from Trimbur, our insurance agent, to drop us if we did not have it fixed (it was being seen as a risk).  Jen drew up a solid plan for repaving the driveway and parking lot and proceeded to obtain a loan, which would include our previous debt from the pool loan.  Our new limit with the bank is 50,000.  $28,500 for the driveway, $14,500 in previous debt and $7,000 reserved for future emergencies.  Our payments for the loan are $535/month for 10 years through PNC bank, which is easily achievable through our regular rentals.  

The bridge club and Mary Pat’s dance class are our major sources of income (each at $700/month).  Rentals have otherwise been down, but we are hoping to get these back up now that the driveway has been fixed.

· Thoughts and ideas from BCA members (7:25 – 8:15)
Would like to see a cash flow projection, which we can try to put in next blackboard.
Question:  The cost of repaving the driveway/parking lot is a lot.  Why didn’t the board have a membership meeting 2 years ago to figure out how to make it happen?  For funds outside of the day to day, the BCA can’t survive without borrowing money from someone or having some sort of drive.  The BCA will need to keep members more informed so they are fully aware of the situation.  Need to get rid of debt.  Need to get campaign started.
Answer: Jen has begun to develop a 5 year plan, which will include better fundraising and campaigns.  

Everyone who owns property in Blackridge has a stake.  If we reduce amenities, we lose value.  Need to make sure people understand this.  

Board needs to look at specific tasks and form ad hoc committees.  There are BCA members in the community that will do something if they are given a specific task.  They may not want to be on the board, but they may still be interested in helping.  Need to reach out to them.
What about making quarterly dues versus yearly?  Make it something like $25 a quarter.  Or give people the option of donating more broken out quarterly.
Bring back Day camp in summer.  Blackridge used to have a day camp down at the park and pool.  We had a certified teacher come in to do crafts and things with the kids.  
Jen found that there are around 300 children in the neighborhood.  Get the kids more involved.
Membership.  Membership is our key to getting money and getting people interested in the community.  We need to get membership up.  We need to have a coordinated membership drive.  Need to get people involved.  Block captains, welcome wagons, etc.  Provide gift baskets for new residents providing them information about the community (directory, fun facts, list of services in the area) and also encouraging them to join the BCA and pool.
Demographics.  What is the mission of the BCA?  What is the demographic of the BCA?  Look at the makeup of Blackridge.   What can we sell them?  What’s important to them?  Pool?  Grounds?  Playground?  Look at the younger generation.  What do they look for in the community?  Build this into the plan to create budget.
We could send out a survey, or put one in the Blackboard, to see what people are interested in, what they look for in the community and what we can do to bring that to them.  Target non-members if we don’t get a large response.
Pool.  The BCA is a 401C, so there’s no chance that they can acquire funding, but the pool might have this option because they are non profit.  
The major benefit to having the pool set up as a separate corporation is that if there is an accident at the pool, we could lose everything. 

Pool Update from Jeff Havrilla:

They had a basic infrastructure problem this year.  It costs them ~ $30,000 to operate and they were short ~$3000.  They didn’t meet fundraising goals, but they are trying to make up for that now by asking for donations.  They also have a new slate of board members for the upcoming year.  Hope to get new ideas to keep things running.  They had 93 members last year, up from about 73 the previous year.  Many were new members at the reduced $150 price, so they are hoping that next year they will come back and they will have more money to operate with.

· Discuss Current Pool and BCA Financials (8:15 – 8:58)

We received a $2000 payment from the pool for 2007.  Bill Miller waved $2410 for 2006.  Pool currently sitting on under $1000.
Taxes for 2006 were not billed to the pool in 2006.  Paid 2006 taxes in 2007.
Didn’t bill for outside pool memberships.

During the last BCA board meeting, we pulled money from everywhere we could (B52 fund, money market..) and paid everything we possibly could.  Still owe Vigliotti $3400.  Our total liabilities at this point are $8500 (vendors).

BCA balance $1440.  Loan balance currently ~ $43,000

Membership drive.  Need to find new membership person.  We will be contacting Ronni Slain to see if she would pass things off to someone else who has time to dedicate to getting new members.
The next pool meeting will be to reconstitute the board.  They will have a meeting after that to figure out how to keep things running.

VOTE

It was suggested and wholly agreed that we should really be changing the by-laws to give us the ability to borrow $60,000 rather than $50,000.

We also found conflicting statements in the by-laws.  Page 3 says 50 members constitute a quorum, page 7 says a quorum is the majority of active members present.  Only 18 members present.  Given that the meeting was announced 2 days ago and many members have not yet received their Blackboard, we decided that we do not want to change the by-laws at this time (to avoid further upsetting anyone).

Voting based on page 6 of the by-laws to “approve” the change, but not to actually change the by-laws at this point.  We can make the change to the by-law at a later date when we have given the public more notice to attend the meeting.  It was also suggested that we look over the rest of the by-laws to see if anything else should be changed to meet today’s standards.
Motion made by Joe Fish to approve $60,000 loan.  Motion has been seconded.  The vote is unanimous.

· Meeting Adjourned at 8:58 pm

Work Items/Action Points
	Item No.
	Target Completion Date
	Assignee
	Description

	1
	Next BCA meeting
	tbd: BCA Board
	Need to contact Ronni Slain to give up control of membership.  Need to find someone who can dedicate some time to obtaining new memberships and put together a membership drive.

	2
	Next BCA meeting
	tbd: BCA Board
	Review by-laws and have 2nd meeting to make any adjustments in addition to the $60,000 loan limit.

	3
	Next Blackboard
	tbd: BCA Board
	Talk about putting cash flow projection in next blackboard.

	4
	Next Blackboard
	tbd: BCA Board
	Put together survey for next blackboard

	5
	Next BCA meeting
	tbd: BCA Board
	Discuss the possibility of finding non-board members to volunteer for tasks.
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